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Letters to the Editor

Cutting legislators is one option on table

May 13, 2011

John Bentkowski's recent letter recommended that Tompkins County's new redistricting commission reduce the number of elected legislators.

I can report that our county charter already allows for that, as does the Legislature's recent authorizing resolution. Among other tasks, the commission will look at the number. There are currently 15 legislators; the charter permits between 11 and 19. The commission's redistricting plan will include a number within those parameters. Many have said the county Legislature should be smaller; it may be.

Bentkowski points out that county legislative districts overlap municipal boundaries. That's true. Under the charter system adopted by voters more than 40 years ago, county legislators represent people and not municipalities.

Our two congressional and three state senatorial districts overlap Tompkins County's boundaries. In the same way, providing equal representation within the county may dictate crossing other municipal boundaries. Even so, the commission is charged with giving due deference to municipal boundaries as well as other communities of interest such as hamlets, neighborhoods and wards.

We look forward to the work of the new commission and hope Bentkowski and others will share their ideas with its members during the process.

Michael Lane

Chairman,

Tompkins County Government Operations Committee

Dryden 

Ithaca Journal  Page 1 of 1

